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BOARD   OF   VISITORS

OFFICIAL   ANNOUNCEMENTS

The  Annual  Meeting  of  the  Board  of  Visitors  was  held  on  July  7,
1988,  with  the  following  resolutions  passed  by  vote  of  the  Board:

Resolution  i:     Change  of  Employment  Status
James  Irwin  Moore,   Department  of  Computer  Science
Anne  Morrow  Haynes,   Department  of  Arts  &  Communications
Julie  Malone  Norman,   Department  of  Physics
Jef freY  Cole  Rountree`,  Department  of  Economics
Jane  Little  Shupe,  Department  of  Education

Resolution  2:     Faculty  Reassignment
Dr.   Ronnie  Cohen  to  the  Department  of  Accounting

Resolution  3:     Faculty  Appointment
Shigeto  Naka,   Department  of  Economics  and  Finance

Resolution  4:     Faculty  Appointment
Kimihiko  Nomura,   Department  of  Modern  &  Classical  Languages

Resolution  5:     Faculty  Appointment
Niazur  Rahim,   Department  of  Economics  &  Finance

Resolution  6:     Budget  Resolution,   Fiscal  Year,   1988-89
Resolution  7:     Administrative  Faculty  Appointment

Craig  R.   Reynolds,   Head  Men's  Soccer  &  Tennis  Coach
Resolution  8:     Clinical  Faculty  Program

The  President   is  pleased  to  announce  the  reappointment  to  the
Board  of  Visitors  by  Governor  Baliles  of  Mr.   A.   Jack  Georgalas,
Mrs.   Betty  N.   Levin,   and  Mrs.  Mary  Alice  Spear,  effective  July  i,
1988  for  a  four  year  term.

The  Board  of  Visitors  re-elected  as  its  of f icers  for  a  two-year
term:

William  T.   O'Neill,   Rector
Erwin  a.   Drucker,  Vice  Rector
Cordon  L.   Gentry,   Jr.,   Secretary
Martha  M.   Ailor,   Member-at-large
Billie  M.   Millner,  Member-at-large

The   1988-89   schedule  for  the  Board  of  Visitors  has  been  set  as
shown  below:

October  6,   Thursday
December  8,   Thursday
February  22,   Wednesday
April  20,   Thursday
July  20,   Thursday   (Annual  Meeting)

--  Joanne  Landis
Adml.ni.strative
Assistant
President's  office

*****
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Virginia  Motor  Vehicles  Registration

From   the  Virginia   Code   46.I-41.I.      Temporary  exemption  for   new

!i:if:?:fEiEEntF=ee:ri:Eean:eg!sss:een:geedr.::r.,a-np:ltcT;5f.rtTac:ke,.,::
motorcycle,   other  than  those  provided  for  in  46.I-43,   which  has
been  duly  registered  for  the  current  calendar  year  in  another
state  or  country  and  which  at  all  times  when  operated  in  this
Commonwealth  has  displayed  upon  it  the  license  plate  or  plates
issued  for   such  vehicle   in  such  other  state  or  country,   may
operate  or  permit  the  operation  of   such  passenger  car,   pickup
truck,   or  motorcycle  within  or  partly  within  this  Commonwealth

s  of  his   residency  in  this   Commonwealthf or  the  f irst  thirt
without   registering   such passenger   car,   pickup   truck,   or
motorcycle   or   paying  any  fees   to  this   Commonwealth.
17;    1980,    a.    53.)

--  Campus  Police
I--------------------------

(1976,    c.

±TEws  AIn]  GENERAI.   INFonMATlcnI

quges  in Circulation Procedures  at V&H Library
I  received the  following  letter  concerning changes  in circulation
procedures  at  the  Williani  and  Mary  IIaw  Library.     CNC  Facultyshould  take  note.

--  Wendell  Barbour
Library Director

June  20,   1988

Dear  Mr.  Barbour,

In the  fall,  we will be  converting  to online  circulation
procedures.    When  the  system  is  implemented  we  will  re-strict our  lending to  faculty,  staff  and students  of  our
College,  city/county residents  and area  atcorneys.
We  regret  that we will  no  longer be  able  to  loan directly
to  students  and  faculty of  your  College.    However,  ve will
be  happy to  send circulating materials  requested by students
and  faculty through our  inter-library  loan department.
Please  disseminate  this  information to  all  faculty and  stu-
dents who might wish to  avail  themselves  of  this  service.
Sincerely,
Joan Pearlstein
Interlibrary Loans

*****
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A-CIN
Are  you  tired  of  the  heat  and  humidity?    Do  you  ream  I or  nature
to place  a  slight chill  in the air  and horst forth With her vivid
aucumn  colors?     If  you  answered  "yes"  to  any  of  these  questions
then  prepare  yourself  for  Chriscopher  INevport  College  9th  rmunl
Fall  Festl
This  year's  fest  will  be  held  on  Saturday,  September  24th  fran
10:00  am  to  4:00  p[n.    Among  the  many  scheduled  activities  Will  be
an arts  and craf ts  show under  the direction of  the  Peninsula Arts
and  Crafts  Exchange.     A  reduced  rate  of  Slo  per  table  is  being
offered  to  all  CNC  faculcy,   staff ,  and  students.     If  you  are
incerested  in  reserving  a  booth  for  exhibiting  your  works,  then
please  contact:    Charlotte  Delaney  at  826-9638.
Have  a  good  remaining  summer  and  remember,   fall  will  be  here
before  you  )mor`r  itl

--  Harp Beth Herica
Promotions  Coordinator
Fall Pest

*****
State  Council  Funds  for  Excellence  Awards
At  the  State  Council  meeting  of  Hay  4,   1988,   CNC  was  awarded
funds  for  two  proposals  that  were  suhoitted  under  the  1988-90
Funds  for  Excellence  program.    Doc  Powell  received  $87,491.00  for
his  proposal,   "Advising  as  Accullura€ion:     A  Program  for  CINC
Freshmen."     This  project  will  develop  an  enhanced  advising
program  which  will  address  the  special  needs  of  advising  andacculturation  for  non-residential  freshmen  studencs.     .ohm
8::f±Lcuun]dunr£:3:I:+g:t2'±5n54c.r°±°t±€:I#einE:P9Sahi"sFa&u±ttYw!|€
improve  the  teaching  of  critical  thinking  skills  throughout  the
CNC  curriculum  by  providing  special  instruction  to  selected
faculty  mend:)ers,  Who  Will  then  share  this  )moi7ledge  With  others
in  their  deparcmen€s.     We  would  like  to  ccrmend  Bob  Durel  and
Terry Haris  for  the  very f ine proposals  each sumitted under  this
competition;  unfortunately,  SCREV did not  fund  them this  tine.
Congratulations   to   Doc   and   .ohm  for   their  outstandingachiev-ts!

--  Wendell  Harbour,
Grants  Coordinator

*****
Sabbatical  Leaves
Applications  for  sabbatical  leaves  for  the  89-90  acadenic  year
must  be  completed  and  submitted  to  the  appropriate  schcol dean ty
Friday,   Sepcember  23,   1988.     For  a  conplete  description  of  the
process,   see  seccion  VII-B-3-b-2),   pp.14-19,   of  the  current__      __ ___     -_A-pplication  I orms  may  beHandbook.edition  of  the  College
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obtained  by  calling Mrs.  Casey  at  7050.

FACULTFT

-- Vice  President  for
Academic  Af I air

STAFF,   ±=g  STUDENT  NEWS

In  a  highly  competitive  race, Dr.   Jean   1=.   Pu Professor
rmerita,  Was  selected  to  serve  as  a member  of  the  School  Board  of
Gloucester  County.

*****
CordonDouglas recently  attended  the  East  regional  seminar  for

College.     The  seminars  are
sp6nsored -by  the  Association  of  Departments  of  English  of  the
Modern  Language  Association.--------------------------

coioIImE  REpORTs

Fh-dlish  Department  chairs  at  Amherst

Student  Af fairs Collmittee  -  Meeting

Ms.   Suzanna  GeiEhman,   Vice   President  of   Studenc  Government,
reported  thac  the  major  goal  for  the  student  goverrment  was  to
improve   communication   between   the   SGA,    faculty   and
administration .

I:::c::::±d=Eife°:oSLt±deennttfffrfaf±arLSL.L8EEC:LEEh#eEig=:P°rtedthat
Tisa  Johnson,  Director  of  Student  Affairs,  reported  on  in-house
generated  handbooks  used  for  transfer  students,   parent
orientation,  and new student  orientation for  fall  1988.
C.   J.   Woollum,   Director   of  Athletics,   reported  on  men's
basketball  and  women's  track  championships  for  academic  year
1987-88.     In  addition,  he  reported  on  the  capital  needs  for  the
athletic  programs  in the  near  future.

--  C.  M.  Cololma,  Faculty
I.iaison,   Committee
on Student  Af fairs

------------------------------------
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